W. McFate Smith, M.D., M.P.H. USPHS Hospital 15th Avenue at Lake Street San Francisco, CA 94118

Dear Mac,

Not really knowing beforehand the tradition, theme or operations of the Bohemian Club, I hadn't realized that I was to be your only guest. It must be a stimulating and satisfying activity for you and I'm delighted to have had the experience. I'm also especially grateful to have had John included. Thanks again.

See you soon.

Cordially,

Henry Blackburn, M.D.

HB:jp

P.S. Ron Dunton is moving ahead with the encampment idea, the last week of July.